MAIN OUTCOMES OF EPWG MEETING 

WASHINGTON D.C., 7 MARCH 2011
Annual Workplan and Medium Term Workplan

The meeting noted that the medium term goals of the EPWG and the Annual Workplan were consistent with the Leaders Declaration and the APEC Growth Strategy resulting from the Yokohama APEC meetings in 2010, particularly in the areas of better understanding the economic and social costs of disasters, identifying gaps in disaster preparedness and resilience, and providing a practical mechanisms approach.  

EPWG Website

On the EPWG website, there was discussion on linking from the website to other websites of international fora that deal with emergency preparedness and business resilience.  The Steering Committee Chair was tasked to look further into the mechanism for linking to other organisations’ websites.  There was also discussion on public access to material on the EPWG website.  The meeting agreed that the EPWG documents classification list would be one source guiding level of access to EPWG materials.  

Collaboration and Communications

There was broad discussion about collaboration between the EPWG and APEC sub-fora  that have some involvement in emergency preparedness issues, other international forums, eg. UNISDR, the private sector and volunteer agencies.  The EPWG noted the CTTF Dialogue that was held on 3 March, as a good example of cross-pollenization of ideas.  

The meeting discussed the idea of organizing a Policy Dialogue which could involve expert speakers from within APEC and from international organizations to broaden perspectives for the work of the EPWG.  One possibility would be to hold this Dialogue in the margins of the Senior Disaster Management Officials Forum, to be held in San Francisco in September 2011.  

Members agreed on the need to leverage on the activities and work carried out not only by other APEC sub-fora but also international and regional organizations.  

The Indonesian Co-Chair briefed the meeting on his proposed participation in the 2011 ASEAN Regional Forum Disaster Relief Exercise, which will be conducted in Manado, Indonesia on 14-19 March 2011.  Members looked forward to a report on the exercise in due course.  

Projects

Project proponents from Australia, Russia, United States, Viet Nam, the Philippines and Japan updated the meeting on completed and forthcoming proposals.  
Independent Assessment

The Independent Assessor briefed the meeting on the process that she intended to follow in carrying out the assessment of the EPWG, with a draft report scheduled to be circulated mid-year and a final report completed by September. 

Steering Committee Follow-up
The Steering Committee was tasked with the following:
· With respect to the EPWG website, (1) further refine protocols around public access to EPWG materials; (2) examine further the possibility of linking the EPWG site to external websites of those organizations involved in emergency preparedness and natural disasters.

· To prepare a paper on next steps for an EPWG Policy Dialogue, possibly to be conducted in the margins of the Senior Disaster Management Officials Forum.
· In view of the expiry of Australia and Indonesia’s tenure as EPWG co-Chairs at the end of 2011, to explore future governance arrangements for the group.  The Steering Committee would consider clarifying succession arrangements in the context of the EPWG Terms of Reference.  

Next Meeting
The timing for the next meeting will be considered intersessionally.  

